TO:      1)Woodinville City Council & Planners regarding 

Jan 11, 2007

            and 2) Concerned Neighbors of Wellington and 3) Moratorium City Residents

FROM: Bob Harman  40 year resident geologist, 14949 N.E. 202 St

 I want to apologize for inviting you to a city meeting that mother nature decided to remind us once again who is in charge. My delivery of the city announcement was a 9 mile hike to most of your doorsteps but I hope it reminded you of  the regional implication of R-4 developments that the Wellington Neighbors have spent so much time trying to keep all city of moratorium residents’ informed (which we would like to see all residents as a moratorium city wide partnership = it costs to insure a quality neighborhood)

My statement CITY CLAIMS MORATORIUM STUDY COMPLETED ! NOT TRUE ! was based on the Woodinville Weekly article. The city has indicated that their studies are not completed. However let me list resident and consultant concerns by repeating the handout concern.

Golder Associates still has to report on their investigation of the cliffs geology-hydrology that lines a CRITICAL BASIN, THE GOLF COURSE-WELLINGTON HILLS BASIN AND ITS WETLAND CANYON STREAM. This basin was incorrectly included in their study as the HILLSIDE BASIN which is geologically and hydrological different.  Studies are ongoing of this study basin. It is UNIQUE TO THE WOODINVILLE MORATORIUM AREA for the following reasons:

1) IT HAS THE ONLY ALL YEAR LONG FLOWING STREAM FOR WILDLIFE

SUMMER DRINKING WATER (SEE EMCLOSED TOPOGRAPHY MAP)

2) THE STREAM HAS THE HIGHEST EROSIVE ENERGY THAN ANY OTHER  STREAM IN THE MORATORIUM AREA. THIS ENCOURAGES CLIFF EROSION & LANDSLIDES AND HAS DISRUPTED A CITY DRAIN.  IT NOW HAS A BLOCKING 3 TON TREE-ROOT THAT MAY THREATEN AN UNMAPPED CITY CULVERT. THIS CULVERT STILL HAS NO PROTECTION GRATE FOR VISITING KIDS AND DEBRIS !

     3)     THE CITY HAS NO UPDATED MAP SHOWING THE SIZE OF THEIR DRAINS

AND STATUS OF SEDIMENT TRAP FILLS.  DISCHARGES TODAY ARE HAVING NEGATIVE IMPACTS.  R-4 DISCHARGES WILL BRING GREATER CONCERNS AND THESE HAVE NOT BEEN DISCUSSED IN THE REPORT. LARGE AMOUNTS OF THE CANYON SANDS HAVE CLOGGED A 18”  INDUSTRIAL PIPELINE SO IT IS NO LONGER USABLE. NOW THE UNMAPPED NEWER 30” CULVERT HAS HAD LARGE AMOUNTS OF CANYON SANDS THAT ARE MOST LIKELY ENTERING LITTLE BEAR CREEK.

THE CITY STUDY DOES NOT DESCRIBE THE HISTORICAL SEQUENCE OF EVENTS THAT WOULD INDICATE R-4 DEVELOPMENTS WOULD RETURN SITES TO EROSIONAL HAZARDS SUCH AS THE CONDITION THAT CREATED THE HILLSIDE BASIN RAVINES.

ALSO REVIEWS BY RESIDENT GEOLOGIST-HYDROLOGIST, ROAD ENGINEERS, LAWYERS, AND RESIDENTS INDICATE THE FOLLOWING OTHER QUESTIONS REMAIN TO BE STUDIED:

1) A vegetation map done by infrared would precisely locate the trees that would be removed necessitated by R-4 developments i.e. older than homes large douglas fir, hemlocks, red cedars & maple trees. This justifies residents fear of the impending change in neiborhood character. Red cedars are especially revealing of excess ground water areas that might indicate potential landslide sites. A wetland study is also needed (SEE ENCLOSED MAP)

2) Insufficient ground water studies of both glacial till & advance outwash sands. Their recharge after rainfall are not discussed in reports. This becomes important in predicting potential poor stability and foundation sites for buildings. The lowermost clay strata provides regional ground water storage and has created the increase in landslide and erosion hazards of the Hillside Basin.

3) No stream flow or ground water flow rates have been measured. Calculation of the discharge rates for one inch rainfalls are not made to predict storm drain concerns.

4) The city has no drain size & sediment trap data to help predict whether they can absorb a more than doubling discharges from R-4 developments

5) Steep road access, traffic, care of bicycle paths, imposed increase neighborhood parking residents still feel not confident in assessments. Especially is the obvious concern of the uphill early morning walking distances for Elementary School Children. Road Bollards are apparently not usable to protect neighborhoods of excess –unfair amounts of traffic

PLEASE READ THE CIY REPORTS, CONSULTANT REPORTS, AND ANY DEVELOPER PLANS, E.I.S.’s TO GET YOUR INFORMED OPINION REGISTERED
THANK YOU  B.H.

